Good afternoon, Durham. I’m Rod Jenkins, Director of the Durham County Department of Public Health Durham. Durham, for months now, I have been asking you to wear face coverings, as has our city and county leadership. We know this is an adjustment we’ve asked you and your families to make, and we know at times these masks can be a bother, but today I want to say Thank You. 

As you visit stores, restaurants or other businesses, you’ll notice more and more people doing their part to help stop the spread of COVID-19 by wearing these coverings. By doing this, you are showing that you care about others and about our community. You have shown that even though these coverings may at times be hot or uncomfortable, you care enough about protecting one another to take this step keeping others safe. This is one of the kindest things you can do to support one another and show that you are committed to ending this pandemic in our communities. 

I’d also like to thank our businesses for your commitment to encouraging community members to wear face coverings. Many of our businesses have begun enforcing a policy of requiring face coverings for entry. For this, I would also like to say thank you. By doing this, you have shown that you are committed to the safety of your customers and want to do your part as a business owner. Many of you have also completed an online checklist created by our Recovery and Renewal Task Force & Duke’s Center for Advanced Hindsight  to show that you are committed to other safety measures, like requiring face coverings for all staff, ensuring tables and chairs are 6 feet apart, and frequently disinfecting surfaces. By taking these extra steps, you are going above and beyond to show your commitment to the health and safety of our community. 

If you would like to see which businesses have made these commitments, visit backonthebull.com. Here you can sort businesses to view restaurants, retail locations, hotels, salons, and more, and review what steps these locations have made to help protect their staff and customers. If you are a business and would like to demonstrate that you are taking these safety steps and be listed on this site, visit backonthebull.com to learn more.  Here you can also find signs to hang in your business to let customers know face coverings are required. 

Durham, we are all in this together, so today I thank you for continuing to do your part. By wearing face coverings or requiring them for your business, we are showing that we care about one another and are helping to keep each other safe and healthy. I know it can be difficult at times, so thank you for not giving up. It’s not over yet, and we may have a long way to go, but we can do this, Durham! 


